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January 27, 2020 
 
 
 
Re: Postponement Notice of Formal Board Hearing, Pre-hearing Conference for a 112c 

Amendment Application, Continental Materials Corporation, Pikeview Quarry, File No. 
M-1977-211, AM-04 

 
 
Dear Party and/or Interested Person: 
 
In a January 3, 2020 notice from the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division), you were 
informed of a Pre-hearing Conference scheduled for February 6, 2020 at 10:00 am to be held at 1313 
Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, Colorado.  The amendment review is continuing, thereby 
necessitating a postponement of the previously scheduled Pre-hearing Conference and Board Hearing.  
 
This notice provides formal notification of the postponement of the Pre-Hearing Conference that was to 
be held at 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, Colorado on February 6, 2017 at 10:00 am and that 
the matter is no longer scheduled to be heard at the February 19-20, 2020 Mined Land Reclamation 
Board meeting.  You will be notified at a later date, no less than 30 days prior to a rescheduled Board 
Hearing of the revised dates for a Pre-Hearing Conference and Board Hearing. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety at 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8169, or by 
email at tim.cazier@state.co.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Attachment: CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS Jason Musick, DRMS 
 DRMS file Jeff Fugate, AGO 
 Ivan Franco, DWR Charles Kooyman, AGO 
 Carl B. Mount, Carl B. Mount and Associates, Inc. Paul Kos, Stantec 
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Certificate of Service 
 
I, Tim Cazier, hereby certify that on January 27, 2020, I deposited a true copy of the foregoing Notice 
to Parties and Interested Persons to the Pikeview Quarry Permit Amendment 4 Application, dated January 
27, 2020, Re: Postponement Notice of Formal Board Hearing, Pre-hearing Conference for a 112c 
Amendment Application, Continental Materials Corporation, Pikeview Quarry, File No. M-1977-211, AM-
04, in the US Mail, postage paid, addressed to the following: 

Warren H. Dean 
3131 Little Turkey Creek Road 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 80926 
 
Jeff Hovermale 
Lands and Minerals Staff Officer 
US Forest Service, Pike National Forest, Pikes Peak Ranger District 
601 S. Weber Street 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 
Steve Turner, AIA 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
History Colorado 
1200 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Jerald Schnabel 
Castle Aggregate 
549 E Cucharras Street 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________1/27/2020 
Signature and date 
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